
Principal Matters 
4.1 Tuesday 3 rd October 2023  
It has been so good to hear students tell stories about what they got up to over the holidays. 

But now it is time to welcome back our students ready for the final term of this year. 

Teachers have reminded students how important this last term is for keeping up with work 

and putting in their best effort to be ready for all the challenges of next year. 

Term 4 arrangements: 

Parents are reminded that students need to have a broad-brimmed hat for outdoor activities 

during this term. Even though it is raining today, we know that the weather will quickly turn 

to being bright and sunny and students will need protection. 

Due to the possibility of snakes, we also have some restricted spaces around the school dur-

ing the summer months – especially those areas that are adjacent to bush. Students are well 

aware of these out-of-bounds areas and have been provided with a clear plan of response in 

the event of seeing a snake. Fortunately, this has rarely happened, but we always need to be 

prepared. 

Our school is in the list of schools who must close on days that have a fire rating forecast of 

‘Catastrophic’. On any days like this, no staff member, student or parent is permitted to be on 

the school site. Hopefully this won’t happen very often, but in the event of this weather desig-

nation, parents will be advised at least the day before. In this situation, parents are advised to 

consider their own fire plans and how to respond safely as a family to this risk. 

St John First Aid: 

Alyce from St John First Aid has come to the school today to provide all students with what to 

do if confronted with a first aid situation. It is not a full course, but it has provided students 

with an understanding of assessing the danger of a situation, the responsiveness of the pa-

tient, and then how to correctly call an ambulance. The senior students also got to practise 

putting a patient in the recovery position and performing CPR. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Term Four 

 
Pie warmer not 
available 
Hats needed this term! 
 
No Tuesday school 
lunches during term 4, 
and no Friday lunch 
orders 
 
Sat Oct 14th 

Working Bee at school 
 
Tue Oct 17th 

F-2 Cluster Tabloid 
Sports Day 
 
Mon-Thu Oct 23rd-26th 

5-6 Camp to Cottage by 
the Sea 
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Birthdays in 

October: 

 Lucy 



Harold the Giraffe visit 
On Tuesday and Wednesday in the last week of term three, the 3-4 and the P-2 stu-

dents attended the Life Ed program  at Dunolly Primary School. We had a lot of fun 

exploring the human body and getting to know Harold the Giraffe. Did you know 

that giraffes have the same number of bones in their necks as we do (seven)? 

Child Safe Standard—Term 4 reminder 

Tarnagulla Primary School is committed to the safety and wellbeing of chil-
dren and young people. Our school community recognises the importance of, 
and a responsibility for, ensuring our school is a safe, supportive and enrich-
ing environment which respects and fosters the dignity and self-esteem of 
children and young people, and enables them to thrive in their learning and 
development. 

Should anyone wish to discuss any matter relating to child safety, please con-
tact the principal. 
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